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The Belmont Condominium Trust


Dear Belmont Resident:


The cold weather is fast approaching, and it is time to review issues relating to the protection of your Unit during the winter season.   First, the Trust had the Midrise low temperature systems tested by Seaside Alarm, our alarm and monitoring company.  This testing was done on Tuesday, November 7 and we entered random Units to determine that the systems were receiving and transmitting signals.  These devices are set to transmit an alarm should the interior Unit temperature drop below 42 degrees.   


By the end of November, I will be inspecting each waterfront-facing Midrise Unit 

(2nd, 3rd & 4th floors) to determine that each sliding and hinged door have a Mr. Thirsty installed in the inner opening of these doors.  As you are aware, the Trust initiated an administrative rule in November of 2001 (copy enclosed) requiring that these devices be maintained at these doors opening.  Should you require additional or new Mr. Thirsty devices, they are available through my office.  


Of course, the Master Deed requires that heat be maintained in your Unit so that a minimum temperature of 45 degrees is reached within your Unit.  If with your water shut off, there is “live” water at the meter in your utility area, the hot water tank, and water in the pipes to your kitchen and bathrooms, all of which are subject to freezing.  Due to the inaccuracy of some thermostats, we recommend that you set the thermostats at 50 degrees.   We check for compliance with this rule by inspecting the individual Unit electrical meters in the basement electrical rooms.  Should we find no electric use over a 24-hour period of cold temperatures, your individual Unit will be inspected and the thermostats adjusted appropriately.  


Please call the office if you require any assistance in complying with these important requirements to protect your Unit.  

The Belmont     (     One Belmont Road     (     West Harwich, MA  02671

Phone 508-432-8028     (     Fax 508-432-6212

Email   belmontmanager@yahoo.com
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